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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services


100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) 923-1109 (Fax)



MEMORANDUM

TO: 

Mayor Patricia Flury 



Vice Mayor C.K. “Mac” McElyea

Commissioner Anne Castro

Commissioner Walter Duke

Commissioner Bobbie Grace
FROM:    
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E., Director of Public Services

Ronnie S. Navarro, P.E., City Engineer
DATE:     
June 13, 2012
RE:           
Requesting Additional Funds for the Purchase of a Toro Groundsmaster 3505-D Rotary Mower 


Introduction and Background

Public Services is requesting the approval of additional funds in the amount of $249.21 to purchase from Hector Turf, a Toro Groundsmaster 3505-D Rotary Mower for a total amount not to exceed $25,535.96.  
Public Works added a CIP for purchase of a mower in June of last year, for FY 2011-2012.  The estimated purchase price of the mower was $24,526.00, from the quoting process.  The final actual price quote obtained by Public Services from Hector Turf was $25,286.75 and this price was used in preparing the Resolution that the Commission approved on May 22, 2012. 

The above quote was under a National Contract and was not available to be purchased according to City Purchasing Policy. Another quote, using a State of Florida Contract was obtained from a State equipment distributor and resulted in a price of $25,535.96.  

The City Commission at the May 22, 2012 meeting approved the quote of the National Contract, not the State Contract. Public Services used the wrong quote. The difference in price is $249.21.  
Work started on C.W. Thomas Football field in May of 2012, this mower will be required once work is completed.  Since work was completed Public Services requested that the City Manager approve the additional funds so staff could place an emergency purchase order for the mower prior to City Commission approval of the additional $249.21. City Manager approved the additional funds, memo attached. Staff recommends approval. 
Recommendation

It is recommended that the City Commission approve the resolution for the additional funds and authorize the City Manager to execute and finalize the documents. 

